
AADB Names Kimber Cobb as Executive Director 
Appointment strengthens leadership in dental regulation and interstate licensing 

 
WASHINGTON, D.C. - The American Association of Dental Boards (AADB), a leading 
organization in dental regulation, has named Kimber Cobb, RDH, BS as its new Executive 
Director, effective immediately. Cobb, who previously served as Interim Executive Director, now 
dedicates her full capacity to advancing AADB's mission. 
 
Cobb brings a wealth of experience to her new role, having worked with legislators and 
stakeholders across the country to refocus and enhance AADB's mission. Her leadership has 
been instrumental in introducing the Interstate Dental & Dental Hygiene Licensure Compact 
(IDDHL Compact), an initiative aimed at addressing weaknesses in the current interstate 
licensing system while protecting public health and safety. 
 
"I look forward to dedicating my entire focus to advancing AADB's mission," said Kimber Cobb, 
Executive Director, AADB. "The size and scope of our efforts, particularly with the IDDHL 
Compact, require sustained leadership to carry out our commitment to protecting public health 
and safety. I am grateful for the contributions of those who have worked to support the compact 
over the past two years." 
 
Arthur Chen-Shu Jee, DMD, President of the Board of Directors of AADB, expressed confidence 
in Cobb's appointment. "Kimber's proven track record and deep understanding of our industry 
make her the ideal leader to guide AADB forward," said Dr. Jee. "Her continued leadership will 
be crucial as we work to enhance regulatory consistency and professional mobility in the dental 
field." 
 
Cobb's background includes extensive experience in dental hygiene and regulation. She has 
served as a dental hygienist, educator, and leader in various professional organizations. The 
appointment of Cobb as Executive Director comes at a critical time for AADB as it continues to 
advocate for the IDDHL Compact, which was just passed in Louisiana and is being considered 
in other states. This initiative aims to streamline the licensure process for qualified dental 
professionals while maintaining high standards of patient care and preserving state authority 
over dental licensing. 
 
"Under Kimber's leadership, we anticipate significant progress in our efforts to enhance 
professional mobility and regulatory consistency across member states," added Dr. Jee. "Her 
vision aligns perfectly with AADB's commitment to protecting public health while supporting the 
dental profession." 
 
About the American Association of Dental Boards (AADB): 
The AADB, originally chartered in 1896 as the American Association of Dental Examiners, is 
comprised of State Dental Boards in the United States and its territories. AADB encourages the 
highest standards of dental education, promotes higher and uniform standards of qualifications 
for dental practitioners, and advocates uniform methods in the conduct, operation, and working 

https://www.aadbdentalboards.org/
https://aadbcompact.org/


of dental examining boards. Currently, 35 boards are members of AADB. For more information, 
visit www.dentalboards.org. 
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